
       Cobar Public School  

                   Newsletter 

Term 3, Week 9           Thursday, 17th September, 2020 

 
6-8 Blakey Street           Ph:   0268 362 039                                  Email:  cobar-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                                                                       
COBAR      2835           Fax: 0268 362 187                             Website:  https://cobar-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 

    We pay our respects to the Wangaaypuwan Ngiyampaa people on whose land we meet and learn. 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

Administration Office Hours - 8.30am - 3.30pm 
School commences at 8.55am—School finishes at 

3.05pm 
Students are not supervised before 8.30am 

 

Relieving Principal’s Report 
 

 

This week our staff continue our work on the School Improvement Plan. Staff engaged in discussion around analysing internal data that 
classroom teachers collect detailing student learning and achievement. Several teachers have also undertaken training in PLAN 2. Two  
teachers are also working toward the completion of the EAfS Spelling Project.  
 
 

By the time this newsletter is uploaded and goes to print, Mrs Whiteman’s Zinc Team Book Trailer will have been presented so take a look at 
Facebook and our YouTube channel for highlights of the event and judges’ results. 
 
Year 6 have begun revamping the sensory garden areas in the courtyard. They have been painting river stones for the construction of a    
special feature that will be completed by the year’s end. 
 

As restrictions remain in place around COVID the Department of Education has developed a Care and Connect website. 
You may also access: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/wellbeing/care-and-connect/connect/parents-and-carers 
for information and advice on how you support children and yourself. Attached to this newsletter there is also a flyer that may help you out. 
 
Please continue to be vigilant if your student displays flu like symptoms and arrange for them to have a COVID test as soon as possible. 
Please do not send students to school if they are feeling unwell. Remember that a copy of the negative test result must be provided to school 
BEFORE students return to school. 
 

We know that in the past it has been an enjoyable event for students to bring a cake in to school to share and celebrate with their class on 
their birthday however, since COVID this activity is not able to continue. In addition to this, cakes, delicious as they are, contain high levels 
of sugar and we are not at liberty to be giving it to students in the school setting. 
 
The weather is warming up so ensure your child has a water bottle for use at school labelled with their name. It would be great to have the 
lost property bins cleared out before the holidays. If your child is missing a jumper or any other school gear this is a good place for them to 
begin looking for it. Please talk to them about checking in the lost property bins before the end of term. 
 
This is the final newsletter for the term. So after Shining Day next week Friday 25th September you can all have a well-earned break from 
school. It is great ‘outdoorsy’ weather so get outside and enjoy our local parks and walking tracks! 
 
Stay safe, take care and connect with those around you. 
 
Mrs Daphne Jermyn 
Relieving Principal 
 

We are a school of Responsible, Respectful, Learners 

Parent Reminder 
 

Student Allergies 
 

Cobar Public School is an ‘ALLERGY AWARE’ School. 
Staff, parents, visitors and students are actively discouraged 
from bringing nuts and nut based products onto the Cobar  
Public School site. 
 
Please keep this in mind when packing recess and  lunch for 
your children.  

   Thank you. 

CPS Newsletter is available: 
 

 via Facebook -  Cobar Public School  
 

 CPS website https: 
 //cobar-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 

 Printed copies can be collected from the CPS  
           Admin. Office if you prefer this format. 

http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h6c337f,1f78632,1f8fb56
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/wellbeing/care-and-connect/connect/parents-and-carers


WHAT’S HAPPENING AT CPS 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

25.9  Shining Day  - Mufti Day 
 

28.09 
to 
09.10 

 School Holidays 

12.10  Staff & Students return for Term 4 

13.11  
to 
16.11 

 Mid-Term Break  

16.12  Last Day of School 

 
 
 

School Attendance 
 

If you would like more  
information about attendance, please go to 

the link below. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-
wellbeing/attendance-behaviour-and-

engagement/school-attendance 

 

Reminders: 
 
 

 Assemblies have been cancelled for 
the rest of Term 3/20 — due to Dept. 
of Education Covid-19 restrictions.  

 

 Please label student’s clothing, 
lunchboxes, water bottles etc 

 

 No hat, No play 

PBL 

Focus of the Week 
 

‘Be Honest’ 
 

Responsible, Respectful,  
Learner 

 
 

To purchase uniforms 
please fill in a form at 

the front  
office and it will be filled 

as soon as possible. 

Canteen 
The canteen has had a menu 

change for term 4. 
Please check the new menu. 

 

 
Uniform News 

 

The replacement uniform 
(green/white checked dress 

and black skort) will  
commence phase in stage at 

the start of T4. These  
uniform items will be  

available to purchase next 
week for pick up  

Friday 25 September. Please 
check the new  

uniform list for changes. 
 

Athletics Carnival 
 

The CPS Athletics Carnival has been postponed.  
A new date will be advertised in the near future. 



Who Got 

Spotted 

this week? 

Steven Wells 
Ernie was peeking through the 
doors of K/1B and spotted 

Steven being very respectful to 
his teacher. He was using a 

polite voice when he was asking 
for help. Ernie loves good man-

ners and he hopes he sees 
more and more students show-
ing them. Well done Steven, 

you are a star!  

Respectful 

Tannya Cohen-Quayle 
Ernie spotted Tannya in class be-

ing responsible by helping her 
peers. Ernie was really impressed 
with how she was being a great 

role model! Keep up the awesome 
work!  

Responsible 

Lilliana Satterwaite 

Ernie has been keeping a        
watchful eye on the students who 
have entered Zinc team this year. 
Ernie is really excited to say that 
Lilliana Satterthwaite has been a 
great role model to her peers, 

demonstrating all the expectations of 
a learner at Cobar Public School. 
Lilliana should be proud of her     

achievements thus far and should 
strive to continue achieving them in 

the future. Egg-cellent work      
Lilliana.   

Learners 

Congratulations 

Tom Preisig 
Ernie has been sneaking around 

Gold Team and is always im-
pressed when he sees Tom. He 
always listens carefully and fol-

lows our school expectations. 
Tom is kind and friendly to oth-
ers and always shows respect. 
Ernie is really happy you are at 

Cobar Public School Tom.  

Respectful 
James Gennette 

James has been spotted by 
Ernie for always being ready 

for learning. He loves to     
participate in alphabet games 
and has been recognizing the 

letters in his name.  
Great work James! 

Learner 

Rubi Reid 

Rubi has been chosen by   
Ernie this week for always 
walking safely around the 
school. She always uses 
equipment for its purpose 
and shares with everyone. 

Great Job Rubi! 

Responsible 
Ashleigh Dalton 

Ernie has had his eye on Ashleigh 
for a while now and is amazed at 
just how respectful she is all the 
time. She is consistently respectful 
towards her peers and staff, always 
using a polite voice. Ashleigh is a 
great role model of a Responsible, 
Respectful Learner.  
Keep up the great work Ash!   

Respectful 



How can I go to the 

Positive Behaviour for 

Learning Shining Day 

at the end of Term 3 ? 

I need to collect 10 
Merit Awards by 
Thursday 17th    

September 2020. 

I can get a merit award by: 
 

* Class merit awards 
* Collecting ten good eggs. 
* Reading at home ten times. 
* Attending excursions. 
* 100% attendance each term. 
* Representing the school in the community. 
* Getting one from a teacher at assembly or sport 

 

I can get a good egg for following the PBL expectations: 
  

 

Once I get 10 merits, I 
can go to PBL Shining 
Day. My teacher will 
give me a PBL Shining 
Day Pass to take home. 

 

Shining Day 
 

25th 
September 

 





 

For Sale  
 

 Library bags 
$5.50 

 Merit Books  
$5.00 

 

Available from  
CPS Admin  

Office 







Cobar Public School Uniform update: 
 

We would like to inform parents and carers that as of the start of Term 4 2020 we will be  

phasing in a new Cobar Public School dress and black skort for the girls.  

The new dress and skort comes in a variety of  sizes that will accommodate all our  

students. The change has come about because we need to provide more cost effective   

uniform items for our students. 

The new school dress will sell for $22.00 compared to our current dress of $43.00.  

The new school skort will sell for $22.00—$25.00 as compared to the current skort selling       

currently at $36.00.  

During the phasing in period of two years, students may continue wearing the existing 

school dress and skort until the end of T4, 2022. From  2023, the current dress and 

skort should not be worn by students. 

If you have any enquiries please contact  Donna Prendergast at the school on 

0268362039. 
















